Issues/Programs List KRYK-FM 3rd Quarter 2014
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Description of Programs:

A.

Insight — Daily local public affairs program (3 minutes) with interviews and
discussion of issues relevant to the community. Format involves interview and
discussion with one or more persons. Programs air at 9:50 a.m. and again at 5:50
p.m. Monday-Friday and all programs are updated daily. Weekend programs are a
recap of the previous week’s issues and interviews and also air at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50
p.m. both Saturday and Sunday.

Outlook — Special long form public affairs program (10 minutes) scheduled as
needed to address local issues. Format involves interview and discussion with one or
more persons. The additional time allotted to this special program allows for more in
depth discussion when needed.



KRYK INSIGHT PUBLIC AFFAIRS PROGRAMS SEPTEMBER 2014

Insight airs on KRYK 101.3 FM
Monday through Sunday at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m.

Recorded interview covering events and activities of North Central Montana.

Host: Brandon Baney/Griffin Beach

9/1 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Hays-Lodge Pole Superintendent of Schools Dr.
Margarett Campbell. She talks about the recent partnership with the state Schools of
Promise Initiative and the community celebration that was held in honor of that
partnership.

9/2 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Hays-Lodge Pole Superintendent of Schools Dr.
Margarett Campbell. She outlines some of the specific changes that will take place
within the schools as part of their involvement with the Schools of Promise Initiative.

9/3 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with MSUN Interim Dean of the College of Technical
Sciences Larry Strizich. He talks about his new job, as former Dean Greg Kegel has been
named Interim Chancellor. He says he will mostly continue the great work that Kegel
has already started.

9/4 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with MSUN Interim Dean of the College of Technical
Sciences Larry Strizich. He mentions the recent visit from Lt. Gov. Angela McLean and
the ability for MSUN to showcase their programs to important people.

9/5 — Part 1 of a three-part series with MSU President Waded Cruzado. Cruzado spoke to
the MSU-Northern community about the appointment of Greg Kegel as interim
Chancellor, and mentions the great leadership skills he possesses.

9/6-9/7 — Part 2 of a three-part series with MSU President Waded Cruzado. Cruzado
spoke to the MSU-Northern community about a variety of issues, including the
reinstatement of Northern’s secondary education programs and the search process for a
new Chancellor.

9/8 — Part 3 of a three-part series with MSU President Waded Cruzado. Cruzado spoke to
the MSU-Northern community about a variety of issues, including finding the funding for
the new Auto Tech building on campus and increasing student retention rates.

9/9 — U.S. Senate Candidate Amanda Curtis stopped by Havre on Monday morning.
Curtis talks about her extremely short campaign replacing Democrat John Walsh. She
also outlines her Education and Jobs plans if elected.



9/10 — Havre Area Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Debbie Vandeberg
discusses the upcoming Havre PRIDE cleanup day. She explains where garbage bags can
be picked up, and the importance of making the city look clean one week before Festival
Days.

9/11 — The MSU-Northern Student Senate recently held an open forum to discuss an
initiative to make the campus tobacco-free. MSUN student Janice Greibel is in favor of
the initiative, and says that implementing this ban would make the campus much cleaner.

9/12 — The MSU-Northern Student Senate recently held an open forum to discuss an
initiative to make the campus tobacco-free. MSUN student Will Pape is against the
initiative, and says that college is different than high school, and that he should have the
choice whether he wants to chew tobacco or not.

9/13-9/14 — Intern Pharmacist Kyla Otto previews the upcoming IPHARM Health
Screening event that will be taking place at Western Drug Pharmacy. IPHARM stands
for ImpProving Health Among Rural Montanans and is sponsored through federal
funding and the University of Montana. There will be screenings for bone density, blood
glucose and cholesterol.

9/15 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Havre Public Schools Community Education
Coordinator Robyn Lewis. Another series of community ed. classes is being offered this
fall. Lewis previews some of the new courses.

9/16 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Havre Public Schools Community Education
Coordinator Robyn Lewis. Another series of community ed. classes is being offered this
fall. Lewis continues to preview some of the new courses.

9/17 — Havre Area Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Debbie Vandeberg
previews the 2014 Festival Days celebration. She runs down a schedule of events, and
notes that the weather should be fantastic for the weekend-long celebration.

9/18 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with MSU-Northern Student Senate President
Andrew Potter. Potter talks about two major issues on campus that he hopes to address
this year; an initiative to ban tobacco on campus and a potential restructuring of student
fees.

9/19 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with MSU-Northern Student Senate President
Andrew Potter. Potter talks about some of his goals for the 2014-15 school year,
including increasing communication between Senate leaders and the general student
population.

9/20-9/21 — Hill County Extension Agent Nicole Gray offers some tips to local
agricultural producers as they are getting ready to plant their winter wheat. She talks
about limiting the impact of the green bridge to prevent disease from harvesting, and
about the upcoming Farm Bill meeting that will be held in late October.



9/22 — Part 1 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson delves into the enrollment numbers at Havre’s various elementary
schools, and notes how the numbers have decreased in just three years. He says school
choice is becoming a much larger issue than most people realize.

9/23 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson further explores Havre’s enrollment numbers, this time focusing on the
Middle and High Schools. He notes that the numbers have decreased sharply since the
2001-02 school year, and how important it is to retain more students.

9/24 — Part 3 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson provides the latest update on the construction projects at Havre High
and Sunnyside, and talks about the great cooperation showed by everyone to make sure
the school year started off right.

9/25 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Hill County Extension Agent Lea Ann Larson.
She talks about a recent 2-year study that Montana State, Cornell and Tufts Universities
are participating in called “Healthy Hearts, Healthy Communities.” She explains what
the study will cover.

9/26 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Hill County Extension Agent Lea Ann Larson.
She talks about a recent 2-year study that Montana State, Cornell and Tufts Universities
are participating in called “Healthy Hearts, Healthy Communities.” She notes that she
needs some male and female participants to give their feedback on rural health issues.

9/27-9/28 — Havre High School Pep Club Advisor Jane Warp previews Homecoming
activities for 2014. She notes that the Homecoming Parade will be back once again, and
says that Homecoming is for all of the talented students at Havre High, not just the
athletes.

9/29 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Montana Board of Regents Chair Paul Tuss.
He talks about the most recent meeting that was held in Billings, where the 2014-15
budget for the entire University system was approved.

9/30 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Montana Board of Regents Chair Paul Tuss.
He discusses some of the items that took place at the most recent meeting that directly
affect MSU-Northern. He notes that two secondary education programs were pulled out
of moratorium, and the Bio-Energy Center was officially recognized by the University
System.



KRYK INSIGHT PUBLIC AFFAIRS PROGRAMS AUGUST 2014

Insight airs on KRYK 101.3 FM
Monday through Sunday at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m.

Recorded interview covering events and activities of North Central Montana.

Host: Brandon Baney/Griffin Beach

8/1 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Rocky Boy Celebration organizer Dustin
Whitford. He talks about some of the special wrinkles that have been added for the 50"
Annual Celebration. He also encourages any visitors from the surrounding area to come
to the Pow-Wow, and to not be afraid to ask questions.

8/2-8/3 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Havre PD Senior Patrolman Ryan Pearson.
Pearson talks about some of the fundraisers that will be taking place in conjunction with
the National Night Out and what the funds will go towards.

8/4 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Havre PD Senior Patrolman Ryan Pearson.
Pearson tells us about the 3™ annual National Night Out in Havre, including which law
enforcement agencies will be there and what time it begins.

8/5 — A workshop titled “Bridges of Poverty” is coming to Havre. Hill County Public
Nurse Bridget Kallenberger and Tina Thomas with Quality Life Concepts talk about the
special guest speaker/author Terie Druisi-Smith and the presentations she will be giving.

8/6 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with CHS Environmental Coordinator Joey Phillips.
Phillips and the Northern Montana Oil Spill Cooperative recently conducted a training
exercise on Lake Elwell in Liberty County. They simulated an oil leak from the Marias
River, and demonstrated how they would work together to clean up the spill.

8/7 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with CHS Environmental Coordinator Joey Phillips.
He outlines what the Northern Montana Oil Spill Cooperative does throughout the year,
and the importance of maintaining strong communication between all of the entities
involved.

8/8 — Havre’s 2014 Relay for Life is set for 6:00 PM at the Havre High School track.
Relay organizers Reba Domire and Kyndra Moore preview this year’s Relay, and talk
about the various activities that will take place throughout the night.

8/9-8/10 — For the first time ever, SafetyFestMT is bringing their event to Havre.
Montana’s premier safety event features three days of workshops covering a wide range
of safety topics. Coordinator Casey Kyler-West helps preview the action.



8/11 — Part 1 of a three-part interview with Havre City Court Judge Virginia Seigel.
Judge Seigel talks about the recent efforts to reconcile unpaid fines and fees, and says
that 7 boxes of uncollected monies were discovered by her Clerk.

8/12 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with Havre City Court Judge Virginia Seigel.
Judge Seigel continues the discussion about uncollected fines and fees, and mentions how
on average, the Court has been collecting almost $2,000 in untapped revenues for the
City.

8/13 — Part 3 of a three-part interview with Havre City Court Judge Virginia Seigel.
Judge Seigel wraps up the conversation about untapped and uncollected revenues by
asking the Havre City Council for a part-time, 20 hour a week, employee to help continue
to collect these unpaid fees and to help the Court maintain an increasing caseload.

8/14 — Havre High School Craig Mueller discusses the new Licensed Addiction
Counselor that will be at the High School this fall. The Counselor is employed by
Bullhook Community Health Center, and his salary will be paid through a state grant.

8/15 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Erika Holsapple, Lela Phillips, Linzy Neidert
and Rory Everingham. Known as the “The Girls”, these young ladies have been working
on various community art projects with local artist Vince Woodwick. The girls talk
about their latest project, a mural that they painted on one of Hill County’s sprinkler
covers.

8/16-8/17 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Erika Holsapple, Lela Phillips, Linzy
Neidert and Rory Everingham. Known as “The Girls”, these young ladies have been
working on various community art projects with local artist Vince Woodwick. The girls
talk about learning about art from Woodwick, and how fun the experience has been.

8/18 — Part 1 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson talks about the Middle and High School construction projects. The
Middle School parking lot will be ready to go by the start of school, while the High
School locker rooms will go right down to the wire.

8/19 — Part 2 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson admits that the 4-classroom expansion project at Sunnyside
Intermediate School won’t be ready by the start of the school year. He outlines the
contingency plan to deal with these issues, and stresses that he would rather see the job
done right rather than quick.

8/20 — Part 3 of a three-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson notes that teachers and staff have been busy getting ready for a new
school year by attending the annual Fall Institute. He also talks about some new staff and
overall staff breakfasts that are coming up.



8/21 — HRDC Director of Housing Diane Sevasten-Getten discusses the new Antelope
Court housing district that will soon be built. The complex will allow low-income
families to be able to have affordable housing. She adds that the complex will be right by
the Buffalo Court housing district for low-income senior citizens.

8/22 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Great Northern Fair Board Chair Bert
Corcoran. He outlines some of the key scheduling changes that will take place for 2015’s
Fair, specifically, the moving of the Demolition Derby to Saturday night.

8/23-8/24 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Great Northern Fair Board Chair Bert
Corcoran. He continues to discuss some of the changes that are in store for 2015,
specifically involving the Fair’s budget. Corcoran says their budget was cut by $90,000.

8/25 — Havre High School Principal Craig Mueller previews the 2014-15 school year. He
comments on the large enrollment numbers seen at the High School, and the addition of
11 new staff members this year.

8/26 — Havre Middle School Principal Dustin Kraske previews the 2014-15 school year.
He notes that the newly reconstructed parking lot was a major upgrade, but also mentions
a renovation to the school’s weight/fitness room as well.

8/27 — Sunnyside Intermediate School Principal Josh Preiss previews the 2014-15 school
year. He says that although major construction projects have carried over into the school
year, his students and staff remain focused. He also talks about the new standards based
report cards that will be issued this year.

8/28 — Lincoln-McKinley Elementary School Principal Karla Geda previews the 2014-15
school year. She admits that not much has changed, and that it’s business as usual at
Lincoln-McKinley. She does mention that a few teachers are switching from smart
boards to smart TV’s to teach lessons in the classroom.

8/29 — Highland Park Primary School Principal Maureen Odegard previews the 2014-15
school year. She talks about the staggered system that kindergartners are on initially, and
how that helps them adjust to the school setting. She also says the Kindergarten Prep
class is completely full once again.

8/30-8/31 — State Superintendent of Public Instruction Denise Juneau discusses her
Schools of Promise Initiative and their recent partnership with the Hays-Lodge Pole
School District. She explains what the money will go towards, and the high amount of
community interest and excitement towards the changes.



KRYK INSIGHT PUBLIC AFFAIRS PROGRAMS JULY 2014

Insight airs on KRYK 101.3 FM
Monday through Sunday at 9:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m.

Recorded interview covering events and activities of North Central Montana.

Host: Brandon Baney/Griffin Beach

7/1 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Northern Agriculture Research Center
Superintendent Darrin Boss. He discusses the upcoming Field Day, and specifically the
positive aspects of moving the event from the afternoon to the evening.

7/2 — Havre Acting Police Chief Gabe Matosich goes over some of the laws and
regulations related to shooting off fireworks for the 4™ of July. He also notes that due to
the 4™ being on a Friday, there will be increased patrols for the long holiday weekend.

7/3 — Havre City Councilman Allen “Woody” Woodwick previews the annual 4™ of July
community picnic and music festival. He mentions all of the musical acts scheduled to
perform, and the growth that’s been made in 13 years of existence.

7/4 — Havre Fire Captain Mel Paulson gives us some tips to have a safe and enjoyable 4"
of July holiday. He covers how old children should be before handling fireworks, what
to do if you firework doesn’t ignite, and how to safely dispose of the remains when you
are finished.

7/5-7/6 — Havre Acting Police Chief Gabe Matosich discusses the recent power outage
that caused all of the city’s traffic lights to stop working. He refreshes listeners on what
the correct protocol and procedure is in a situation like that, for both vehicles and
pedestrians.

7/7 — Interim Director of Montana State University’s College of Agriculture gives us his
impressions of the latest Northern Ag Research Center Field Day. He says he is
continually impressed by not only the impressive work done in Havre, but the
outstanding support from the Havre community.

7/8 — A change to the Nuisance Weed Ordinance has sparked a debate among members
of the Havre City Council. Specifically, language that would allow city workers to cut
weeds on someone’s private property without prior notice. Ward 1 Councilperson Terry
Lilletvedt is in favor; Ward 3 Councilman Jay Pyette is against. They both give us their
reasons in this edition of Insight.



7/9 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy Carlson.
He talks about the Alternative School that is available for at-risk high-schoolers, and
notes that the School will be moving from the High School to the Robins Admin.
Building.

7/10 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson continues discussing the Alternative School, and mentions how the
smaller, more one-on-one friendly atmosphere is crucial for those at-risk students.

7/11 — Havre Area Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Debbie Vandeberg
previews the upcoming S.A.T.URD.A.Y. Market. The Market runs from mid-J uly to
mid-September, and allows local growers and artisans the chance to sell their products on
the Town Square.

7/12-7/13 — Rocky Boy Food Distribution Program Director Michelle Billy talks about
the recent donation from a member of the community that allows kids to receive a
healthy lunch on Saturday afternoons throughout Rocky Boy. Billy says her staff drives
around the various villages and hands out a free lunch to any children that are outside

playing.

7/14 — Hill County Commissioner Mark Peterson discusses the proposed paved trail in
Beaver Creek Park. He notes how three MSU-Northern students put the entire design
and schematics together, and saved the County about $15,000 in doing so. He also notes
that we are still far away from putting the trail in.

7/15 — Fort Belknap Diabetes Coordinator Ruth Burleigh previews the 1*" annual Tour de
Cure in Lodgepole. The Tour is a major fundraiser for the American Diabetes
Association. Burleigh explains the hard work it took in organizing the ride, and how
excited the Fort Belknap community is to take part in the ride.

7/16 — Part 1 of our 5-part series on the 2014 Great Northern Fair. Fair Manager Tim
Solomon previews the schedule of events and mentions the new carnival rides that were
brought it for this year, including a Zipper.

7/17 — Part 2 of our 5-part series on the 2014 Great Northern Fair. The 2™ annual Pig
Wrestling Competition took place, and we caught up with Rachel Bartlett and Sheridan
O’Neil, who competed in the wrestling event. Bartlett and O’Neil are also running for
the title of Rodeo Queen, and we get their thoughts on the competition.

7/18 — Part 3 of our 5-part series on the 2014 Great Northern Fair. Hill County Extension
Agent Lea Ann Larson explains the criteria for the 2014 4-H Queen competition. 4-H
Queen Rinnah Kinsella tells us about winning the crown and what she hopes to
accomplish. And Larson fills us in on some of the non-livestock 4-H exhibits that are
being displayed.



7/19-7/20 — Part 4 of our 5-part series on the 2014 Great Northern Fair. Hill County
Extension Agents Lea Ann Larson and Nicole Gray talk about the dog show judging for
4-H kids, while 4-H Steer Superintendent Lon Waid gives the criteria for the beef
judging. Clint Solomon of the Rodeo Association also talks about some of the NRA
action taking place, including the popular wild cow milking.

7/21 — Part 5 of our 5-part series on the 2014 Great Northern Fair. 4-H kids Payton
Peterson, Cole Schlofeldt and Loni Waid talk about their swine, steer and horse exhibits,
respectively. Hill County Extension Agent Nicole Gray talks about the popular Round
Robin competition for 4-H as well. Fellow Agent Lea Ann Larson says that after the
Livestock Sale, the animal carcasses are still judged as well.

7/22 — The new building for Bullhook Community Medical Center is officially open.
Bullhook CEO Cindy Smith talks about the services that will be offered, and how
convenient it is to have everything under one roof. She notes that some things are not
quite finished yet, and the Grand Opening will be on August 5. ot

7/23 — The 50™ Annual Milk River Indian Days is coming up. Men’s Flag Bearer Duane
Buck Sr. previews the weekend’s activities, and talks about some of the traditions ofa
Pow-Wow.

7/24 — The 5™ Annual Kellen Lund Memorial Bike Ride is coming up. Kellen’s mother
Jeri Zom talks about how the ride promotes bicycle awareness and how several bikes and
a custom guitar will be auctioned off during this year’s ride.

7/25 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy
Carlson. Carlson talks about how school is just over a month away, and how all of the
new teaching hires have been settling in. He also mentions the new coach bus the
District purchased.

7/26-7/27 — Part 2 of a two-part interview with Havre Superintendent of Schools Andy

Carlson. He talks about the recent security breach with their provider Black Mountain

Software, and some of the steps and identity protection the company is offering for free
to District employees.

7/28 — Biking enthusiast Bob Walker shares some tips for riders who will be participating

in the Rocky Boy Tour de Cure for the American Diabetes Association. He says staying
hydrated is important, but so is making sure your bicycle seat is comfortable.

7/29 — Ahead of the Rocky Boy Tour de Cure, Terrie Stump and Gerry Eagleman with
the Rocky Boy Diabetes Prevention Program talk about the services their program offers.
They mention the federal funding they have received over the years, and what that goes
towards.



7/30 — Hill County Extension Agent Nicole Gray discusses a new pest that is cropping up
for local wheat producers. The Orange Wheat Midge Blossom isn’t at elevated levels in
Hill County yet, and Gray says the County’s windy conditions are the biggest reason
why.

7/31 — Part 1 of a two-part interview with Rocky Boy Celebration organizer Dustin
Whitford. He previews the 50" Annual Celebration, and outlines what the Pow-Wow
will entail.



